SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Administrators Meeting

October 28, 2016
 

Present: Bill Strawn, John Davis, Lynn Nellenbach, Darlyne Beaudoin, David Zlokas, and Dick Kirtley.  By Phone: Vic Milewski
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9:00 AM.  

Quorum of the Board is present

Also present, Sharon Castellano, LCAM, Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor
Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting 
Approval of minutes of previous meeting

On a Motion by David Zlokas with a second by Dick Kirtley, to approve the minutes of the previous Board meeting, as presented.  Passed unanimously 
MSOA Update

Bill Strawn gave a general overview of the damages to and the status of the remediation of all the MSOA properties, including the ponds, lakes, Boat Club, Sports Club, and Beach Club. 
All the dune walkovers and the pier on the river sustained significant damage. MSOA has had them assessed by marine construction specialists, however, a timeline is for when they will be repaired has not yet been established. There is also a possibility the walkover directly behind Surf Club III may not be able to be built back to original length due to a change in the dune line from the storm surge. 
Dick Kirtley advised the rain water runoff retention pond in front of Surf Club II is now very high in salinity and that is the water we use for sprinkling. Therefore, that water cannot be used until such time as the salinity level is brought way down. Alternatives and options are being looked at. 

Treasurer   
Financial Report
Mr. Nellenbach reported there are no unfavorable trends identified and the budget and reserves are performing as expected. 
On  a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by  Darlyne Beaudoin, to accept the YTD financial report ended September 30, 2016. Passed unanimously 

Adoption of 2017 Budget
On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by David Zlokas, to adopt the 2017 budget resulting in a monthly fee of $309. Passed unanimously

Committee Reports

Landscape 
Dick Kirtley reported that Landcare has cut back and/or removed some of the dead foliage. Landcare advises we wait at least 30 days to see if any of the plants will come back. Since it is not possible to water the grass, it is likely that the grass that was under salt water will perish as will some of the hedges and other plants. The Board will be exploring options for an alternate watering system including drilling a well. 

Social
Paula Strawn reported there is a social this evening from 5:30-7 PM and there is an employee appreciation party planned for November 11th. 
Maintenance
Miguel Vazquez and Sharon Castellano updated the Board on the status of the repairs and remediation efforts. 

Proposed Rules Change

On a Motion by John Davis, with a second by Darlyne Beaudoin, to approve the following rules change:

Section IV. Common Areas, Line 6

A unit owner or occupant shall not cause anything to be affixed to, attached to, hung, or displayed on exterior walls, balconies, patios, balcony or 

patio railings or windows of the building; except as described in section VI, line 5/Balconies and Railings, and small stickers in the windows that

apply to either safety, security or health. Examples of this are; Pet in unit, or Disabled person in unit. 
Items displayed on the main door must be  325 sq inches or smaller. No displayed item, in the opinion of the majority of the Surf Club III board,

may convey any business, organization, intolerant, negative or political message. The American flag may be displayed at any time, 

however, it must not be attached to the building. 

Motion failed. 5-1 with John Davis being in favor and Lynn Nellenbach, Darlyne Beaudoin, Vic Milewski, David Zlokas, Bill Strawn and Dick Kirtley being opposed.  

The Board agreed to hold their next meeting on November 11, 2016 at 9 AM.

On a Motion by Dick Kirtley, with a second by John Davis, with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 10 AM.

Action Items assigned by The Board. 
· Miguel – construct therapy mat table. 
· Sharon – Call owners of lockers who don’t have email

· Miguel/Sharon – obtain an estimate to have the lockers removed 

· Miguel – get Hydra to check lift station for damage from flood water

· Miguel – get exhaust fan estimate

· Miguel -  get estimate from Palmetto  for replacing GFCI’s that were under water

· Miguel – contact A&A Lock for estimate to replace garage doors and frames

· Sharon – obtain estimate to replace flood damaged surveillance system DVR that was located in the Cable/Telephone/Internet room in garage
Respectfully submitted to the Board, Sharon Castellano, LCAM
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